Comments by Kansas City Manager regarding benefits of Health Saving Plans
I am a real believer in HSA type health plans.  In Hoisington we are beginning our third year of having an HSA type plan.  Last year we moved to a $2,500 deductible/ $5,000 family with a co-insurance of 10 percent on the next $5,000 single/ $10,000 family for a maximum out of pocket of $3,000/$6,000.  The first year we only had a $2,000/$4,000 deductible with a max out of pocket of $2,250/$4,500.    We use a family deductible for those who have a spouse, dependent, or family plan.  In other words my family has to meet a total of $5,000 to meet the deductible rather than having two or three persons meeting single deductibles within a family.  Downside of this if, I for example, have a claim of $4,000, I will have not the family deductible until myself and all of my family members together hit the $5,000 mark. On the other hand if I have a claim of $6,000 today, my family has met the deductible for the year.

We moved to the high deductible HSA plans as a cost cutting measure.  Our group was not the healthiest in the world and I always felt we have had a bit of abuse, especially with prescription cards.

This year and last year we also gave each employee $1,450 for their HSA accounts ($850 in January and then $100 each month from July to December). I like the HSA type of plan and think for the most part the employees do. Some employees also contribute to their HSA accounts.  About 1/4 of the employees have never touched their HSA and are building a nice balance. (Some employees have over $3,000 in their HSA.  For the This balance of course carries over from year to year, is portable if they go to another HSA type plan, can be rolled over to a retirement plan, at some point can be used to pay expenses such as nursing home insurance. On the other hand you have those who still have issues.  Some have had health issues while others are the constant users and abusers.

The employees had the biggest concern about losing office co-pays and their prescription card.  Most had no idea of how much out-of-pocket they actually had for prescriptions when we had a card.  I think they have become better shoppers for prescriptions.  The prescription cards were hurting our plan since we had a $15/30/50 card and as drugs get higher priced the plan was having to pick up more of the cost.  The HSA has made the employees a partner in our health insurance plan.  The City of Hoisington pays 85 percent of all plans.  We were faced with either upping the amount paid by the employee for family plans or doing this.

We will stay with the HSA for at least two more years.

The advantage to HSA is that money will roll forward from year to year and belongs to the employee.  On a Section 125 the money can not roll over from year to year and you have a "use it or lose it" situation.   On the other hand I can only spend the amount I have in my HSA account at the time the claim occurred,  whereas if I say I am going to contribute $2,400 towards my 125 in a years time I can use it all at the beginning of the year if needed.  Like the 125, I can use HSA money for over the counter drugs, contact lens solution, and other medical items that are not reimbursed by the health plan.

Some of you who are a little more seasoned such as me (in other words, old) remember $10 deductibles.  Those days are gone.  Likewise I firmly believe that HSA plans are the waive of the future.
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